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Last summer, a search was launched and 47 applications were 
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4. Authorization of Leadership Employment Agreements 

Vice Chancellor Carlson stated that pursuant to the Personnel Plan for Minnesota State 

Colleges and Universities Administrators, the Board of Trustees may authorize the 

chancellor to enter into employment agreements with the presidents and vice chancellors 

during FY15-FY16. 

  

The Human Resources Committee recommended that the Board of Trustees adopt the 

following motion: 

 

The Board of Trustees authorizes the chancellor, in consultation with the chair of 

the Board of Trustees and chair of the Human Resources Committee, to enter into 

employment agreements with presidents and vice chancellors during FY15-FY16. 

 

The motion passed without dissent. 

 

5. Executive Search Process and Onboarding 

Chancellor Rosenstone introduced a presentation designed to provide the board an 

overview of our executive search and on-boarding processes.   

 

Over the last 3 years, MnSCU has conducted 29 executive searches, most of them to 

formulate recommendations for board appointments. Under board policy, it is the Board 

of Trustees that appoints presidents, vice chancellors, and the director of internal audit. 

The board’s appointment is based on the recommendation the chancellor prepares for the 

board’s consideration.  

 

Over the last 3 years the board has appointed 18 new presidents, including 11 permanent 

presidents (8 women, 3 men; 5 from underrepresented groups) and 7 interim presidents (4 

women, 3 men; 2 from underrepresented groups).  In the same period, there have also been 

11 cabinet hires:  9 cabinet members (3 women, 6 men; 2 from underrepresented groups) 

and two interim cabinet members (Dr. Litecky, Dr. O’Brien).  Overall, of these 29 

appointments, over half are women; about one third are from underrepresented groups.   

We have been successful growing our own presidents: 7 system leaders have served or 

are serving as interim presidents. Many of these individuals have completed the 

Executive Leaders Development Program conducted by Vice Chancellor Carlson’s staff. 

 

The retention rate is high. Of the 20 non-interim hires at the presidential and cabinet 

level, 18 employees are working with us currently. 

 

Chancellor Rosenstone stated that in his 
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On a practical level, this means: 

 

 We select search consultants who have a track record recruiting diverse 

candidates to the Midwest. 

 The chancellor appoints diverse search advisory committees. 

 The committees receive training on respecting differences and avoiding 

discrimination. 

 Candidate pools are reviewed; if a pool is not diverse, the search continues. 

 In every interview at every level, interviewers probe candidates on how they have 

supported strengthening diversity in their current role and ask how they would 

continue to advance diversity as president.  

We are proud of our success recruiting senior leaders who have a track record in 

advancing diversity, as well as leaders who are themselves from underrepresented 

groups.  



 

 


